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Emergency repair works on the Ras il-Hobz, Gozo sewage outfall 

 

 

The Ports and Yachting Directorate, Transport Malta, notifies mariners and operators of 

vessels, that emergency repair works on the Ras il-Hobz, Gozo sewage outfall, are 

scheduled to commence as per below dates.  

 

The repair works are scheduled to start on Sunday 25th August 2019 and should be 

completed Wednesday 28th August 2019, weather permitting. 

 

The repair works will be carried out within the following positions, shown hatched on 

attached chart: 

 

POINT    LATITUDE (N)  LONGITUDE (E) 

  

    A    36°00'.973   014°16'.839 

    B     36°00'.853   014°16'.919 

    C    36°00'.799   014°16'.776 

    D    36°00'.919   014°16'.704 

 

Divers will be engaged to carry out the repairs and will be assisted by the flat barge 

Bezz Rig 1 and the MV GoldDredger. They will be left in position all day and night, will 

be displaying the International Code Flag “A” and will be lit during the night. 

 

Mariners are advised to navigate with caution at slow speed and give a wide berth when 

in the vicinity they are to keep out of the above mentioned area. 

 

Mariners and vessel operators are to comply with instructions and directions issued by 

Valletta Port Control (Valletta VTS)   on VHF Channel 12 and any enforcement agency 

that will be in the area. 

 

Chart affected:  BA 2537 

 

Positions referred to WGS 84 DATUM. 




